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PROVINCE BREAKS ITS PROMISE ON 2% FUNDING INCREASE

UNIVERSITIES TAKE IT ON CHIN AGAIN

The Provincial Government has reneged on its promise of a 2% increase in funding for
universities. At the same time it has raised tuition fees by 7% and terminated the grant
portion of OSAP. These decisions cannot but aggravate an already difficult financial
picture for all those involved in higher education in Ontario.

Ontario university professors have reacted with disappointment to the funding
announcements. But although Ontario Treasurer Floyd Laughren announced that base
funding for universities for next year will not be increased by the 2% promised last
January, he did reveal a 2% Transition Assistance Fund.

"We urged the government to maintain their commitment to base funding, to provide
some stability for the institutions", says Emily Carasco, vice-president of the Ontario
Confederation of University Faculty Associations (OCUFA).

"Although we are disappointed the new monies did not go to base, we are pleased by
the 2% fund", she adds. "This is a welcome contrast to the federal government’s
consistent education funding cutbacks."

OCUFA will co-operate fully with the transition fund’s collaboration strategy for
determining funding priorities. Carasco says "our experience with last year’s transition
fund process taught us that some university administrators are very reluctant to share
decision making power", she explains. "This will be another opportunity to involve all
stakeholders of the university community in the process".

OCUFA is appalled by the government’s 7% increase in tuition fees and reduction in
student grant assistance. "This is the worst possible time -with high student
unemployment and more people needing postsecondary education than ever before -to
erect new barriers to access", Carasco says.

OCUFA has opposed any shift from grant assistance to loans because high student-
debt expectations deter students from entering postsecondary institutions.
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